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September  2015

Dear Parent/Carers,

Changes to Attendance Threshold – September 2015 onwards

The Government  is committed to reducing absence and expects every student to maintain an attendance level of above 96%.

With effect from September 2015, the Persistent Absence threshold will increase from 85% to 90%. This will mean that any  student  whose attendance is lower than 90%, at any point in the school year, will be classed as Persistently Absent and we will be obliged to pass on the student’s details to the Local Authority.

The table below shows the impact of whole days absence and lost learning hours in one academic year.

	Description
	Attendance
	Whole days absent
	Lost hours of Learning

	Excellent
	100% -  99%
	0 - 2
	0 – 10

	Good
	   98% -  96%
	  4 - 7.5
	20 - 37.5

	Requires improvement
	   95% - 91%
	            9.5 - 17
	         47.5 - 85

	Persistent Absentee
	   90% - 86%`
	19 - 27
	95 -  135

	Critical 
	   85% - 80%
	          28.5 - 38
	      142.5 - 190


We are committed to helping all  students to achieve their full potential.  High attendance is a key factor in raising  students  attainment and supporting their personal development.  Whilst it is appreciated that children are unwell from time to time, please think carefully before allowing your child to be absent from school.
We wish to work positively with parents when we have concerns regarding their child’s attendance.  If you would like to discuss this furhter, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s Head of House or our Educational Social Worker, Mrs Jackie Beer.

Yours sincerely,

Mr M Avoth
Principal
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